On Dec 28, 2015, at 9:56 AM, Darrin Roach <a href="mailto:darrin.roach@oakgrovelutheran.com">darrin.roach@oakgrovelutheran.com</a> wrote:

,7-12 COOP EST '99 SHANKEY. CAK GROVE DADY CHESTAIN

## Dear Mr. Fetsch and NDHSAA Board of Directors:

On behalf of Oak Grove Lutheran School, President Mike Slette, and our Board of Regents, we would like to apply for a dissolution of our baseball coop agreement with Shanley High School. I have spoken with SHS Activities Director Michael Breker and informed him of our intent to dissolve our coop, and he was in cooperation with the intent.

At this time, Oak Grove Lutheran School would also like to submit an application to establish our own baseball program starting with the 2016 spring baseball season.

Oak Grove is not sure at this time if we would like to begin this season as a JV program, or start directly as a varsity team. If you need that decision before you rule on this application, please contact me and we will do so immediately. I would like to discuss the matter with the region teams in our area, and inquire what they believe the needed action may be.

Thank you for your attention to this application, and contact me if you need anything further.

Darrin P. Roach
HS Principal / Superintendent
Oak Grove Lutheran School
124 N. Terrace Dr. Fargo ND. 58102
701.373.7101 / darrin.roach@oakgrovelutheran.com / www.oakgrovelutheran.com

GO GROVERS!
'...nurturing students through academic achievement, lifelong Christian commitment, and loving service...'
'I am able to do all things through Christ who gives me strength.'

Phil. 4:13

<image002.jpg><image004.jpg>